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Upcoming Dates 
 

Tue 3 May: 

Cross Country (Years 3-6) 

 

Thu 5 May: 

Kindergarten Excursion 

(Calmsley Hill Farm) 

 

Fri 13 May: 

Opportunity Class 2023  

Applications Close (Year 5) 

 

Tue 10 May—Fri 24 May: 

NAPLAN testing (Y3 and Y5) 

 

Wed 25 May: 

Stage 1 Excursion  

(Sydney Zoo) 

 

Wed 15 June: 

K-6 Athletics Carnival 

 

Sat 28 June: 

Symphonia Jubilate Concert 

 

Mon 20 June: 

School Photo Day 

Principal’s Message 

Welcome to Term 2, Week 2 everyone! I hope the change of school 

hours has not been too challenging. It’s wonderful to see students 

ready to learn at 9.00am and hopefully you are enjoying the extra time 

together in the afternoons.  

NAPLAN 

The school will be conducting the National Assessment Program for 

Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) commencing next week. Students in 

Year 3 and 5 will be completing the tests online. The students have 

already completed a NAPLAN Online Practice test in March. Students 

from Year 3 and 5 will sit these tests in the mornings beginning 

Tuesday 10 May and concluding on Friday 24 May. Catch up sessions 

will be available during this test window. The school receives a lot of 

important diagnostic data which we as a team analyse to celebrate our 

successes and improve on any weaknesses.  

Although these tests are important for the school as well as students 

and parents, it is vital that we do not place any additional pressure on 

the students to perform well. For the Year 3 students, it will be their 

first formal test in closely moderated conditions and this can be 

uncomfortable for some students. It is also important to remember 

that this assessment is only a snap-shot and that the school conducts 

regular on-going assessments and observations that can paint a true 

picture of your child unlike the formal pen and paper tests. The 

product of our school-based assessments is our Semester 1 reports 

which will be issued later this term.  

The school’s advice is to reassure your child, ensure they get a good 

night sleep and they eat well in the morning before the assessments. 

ANZAC DAY CEREMONY 

Each year, we hold a special ANZAC Day Ceremony. We take pride in 
this ceremony, showing our respect to the past and present ANZACs.  
 
Last week the ceremony was extra special, as it was the first formal 
assembly conducted since the COVID outbreak. It was especially 
warming to see the the CWPS community come together to 
commemorate ANZAC Day.  
 
Thank you to the Mr Macfarlane and the student leaders who played a 
major role in preparing and running the event. Thank you also for Mr 
Wallace and the band for beautifully playing the National Anthem and 
a special thank you to our special guest, Leading Seaman Katrina 
Bougiouras who shared her speech to the school community. 
 
       continued… 

Concord West Public School News   

Phone:  9743 1580  Email: concordw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: www.concordw-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Term  2 | Issue 1 | Monday 2nd May 2022 

mailto:concordw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.concordw-p.schools.nsw.edu.au


 

CWPS Newsletter             Term 2, Issue  1,  2022 

 

Principal’s Message continued… 
 
ANZAC DAY DAWN SERVICE 
 
A team of wonderful student leaders and their families represented CWPS at the 5am Concord ANZAC 
Dawn Service. They laid home made wreaths and were among approximately 500 attendees during the 
school holidays. Thank you to these families who are instilling values of sacrifice, teamwork, mateship 
and patriotism. I hope that all members of the community found their own way to honour the memory of 
the ANZACs and to show gratitude to all serving members of the defence forces, past and present. 
Please see the photos later in this newsletter from the Dawn Service and School Anzac Assembly. 
 
OPPORTUNITY CLASS 2023 
 
Thinking of applying for Year 5 entry to an opportunity class in 2023? You will need to access the online 
application at: https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-
classes/year-5. Applications close Friday 13 May 2022.  

  
                                                                                         
Ms Monica Marchiello 

Principal 

Free Language Lessons for Students  

Languagenut.com 
 
Do you wish to practise your Italian, Korean or English? 
Do you wish to learn another Language? 
 
Students will receive a username and password card this week to access Languagenut.com, an online 
languages platform with interactive language tasks that will provide our students with hours of fun and at 
the same time, enable you to learn another language. 
 
With at least 23 languages to choose from, why not, on a rainy day, access the many tasks to learn 
another language. 
 
Have fun! 
 
- Signora Nella Mazzeo and Ms Ah Rim Kim 
Community Language Teachers 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
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School Photo Day—Rescheduled Date 

 

Our school photo day has been rescheduled for: 

 

Monday 20th June   

(Week 9 of Term 2) 

 

Please add this date to your diary and keep an eye out for the note  

coming home in Week 7 

 

All orders will be paid online directly to the photographer. 

School Filming 
 
In the last week of term 1, a film crew visited our school to capture all the wonderful learning that 
we do at Concord West Public School. Claire and Evie from KP were very excited to be 'movie 
stars' in their interview about being in Kindergarten! 
 
Thank you to all staff and students who were involved in the filming. We look forward to sharing 
the finished film with you soon. 
 
- Ms Yasugi 
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Anzac Day Ceremony  

 

On Friday 29th April, we commemorated ANZAC Day as a 

school with an assembly. We were lucky enough to have a 

special guest, Leading Seaman Katrina Bougiouras attend. 

Katrina is currently serving in the Australian Navy and is 

also one of our valued Concord West Public School 

parents. She provided students with an insight into the 

importance of commemorating ANZAC Day and a 

personal account of life in the armed services. We thank 

her for setting this time aside to be with us. We also 

extend our thanks to all parents and carers who attended. 

This whole school assembly was the first in more than 2 

years. Students are commended for the reverence and 

respect they displayed during this solemn occasion. 
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Anzac Day Dawn Service 

Thank you to the CWPS students and families that attended the Dawn Service representing CWPS. 

Photos provided by Mrs Tash Woolley. 
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Gymnastics achievement 

We would like to recognise Zac C for his recent 
success in the sport of gymnastics.  
 
During the school holidays, Zac competed in the 
NSW State championships for Men's Artistic 
Gymnastics and won a gold medal in the Level 5 
competition!  
 
Congratulations Zac!  

 

 

 

 

 

P&C Mother’s Day Raffle 

This year we are celebrating Mother’s Day by running a raffle with fantastic prizes from local businesses 
to honour all the special mothers/grandmothers/aunties/sisters in our lives.  

By buying a ticket, you are not only going into the running for these fantastic prizes but also support-
ing the P&C in progressing our kitchen garden project. Win/win!  

The raffle will be drawn on Mother’s Day so you have all this week to purchase tickets.  

Please look out for the link to the raffle on our Facebook page, ‘Concord West Public School P&C’. 
 
- CWPS Parents and Citizens (P&C) 
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Garden Club Preparation 

On Tuesday 19th April, the Van Asperen and Miller families gave up their holiday time to join Mrs Ginman to 
clear and prep the school’s garden.  

We cleared the overgrown garden beds, cut back the dead wood on the rosemary and lavender plants and weeded, 

swept and tidied in preparation for gardening club in Term 2. 

Thank you to everyone involved! 
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Please note, the advertisements placed in this newsletter are either for community groups or are paid 

advertisements.  Their inclusion in the newsletter does not imply that the products or services  

are endorsed by the school. 

Concord West Public School—Tuesdays & Fridays 5.15pm-6.15pm 
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